
	
  

Monday, July 25, 2011 
 
Statement regarding comments by state Sen. Ron Gould: 
 
"The first round of public hearings conducted by the Arizona Independent Redistricting 
Commission comprises 15 sessions around the state over 17 days. 
 
"The five commissioners are volunteers who have day jobs, so it is unrealistic to expect all of 
them to be at every hearing. While at least one commissioner will be at each hearing, last-minute 
scheduling considerations make it hard to say in advance exactly which commissioners, or how 
many, will be at any particular session. It is important to note, however, that all testimony is 
transcribed and weighted equally, regardless of how many commissioners hear it in person. 
 
"Areas that do not host a public hearing in the first round may have the opportunity to do so in 
subsequent rounds later this year. 
 
"Finally, the public hearings, which began Thursday, July 23, at South Mountain Community 
College in Phoenix, are different from commission meetings that were held earlier in the year." 
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